

July 4, 2013

Honorable Dennis Dawson, Chair

Honorable Stephen Greene, Vice-Chair Standing Committee on Transportation and Communications The Senate of Canada Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A4

Dear Senators,

Further to your letter of June 20, 2013, I would like to thank you and the members of the Senate Standing Committee on Transportation and Communications for your continued interest in CBC/Radio-Canada.

We are pleased to provide assistance to the Committee in its new study on the "challenges faced by the Canadian Broadcasting Corporation in the context of the complex and changing broadcasting and communications landscape". Our Senior Director of Government Relations, Shaun Poulter, has already been in contact with the Committee's analysts. He will manage requests for information about CBC/Radio-Canada during the course of your study.

Respectfully yours,

Hubert T. Lacroix President & CEO

cc: Shaun Poulter, Senior Director - Government Relations, CBC/Radio-Canada